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Front Office: sterling@comsource72.com  
Newsletter – July 2010
Board of Directors’ Notes  for June 24, 2010 meeting
Board president Marty Abramowitz reported that he and Joe Canellas met with two vendors regarding the replacement elevator panels. They are expecting a proposal from a third vendor. Variables in terms of quality of materials and hardware are reflected in the wide range of cost (from about $25,000 to $100,000) for all five elevator cabs.  Marty expressed interest in trying to speed up the process to resolve this long standing issue, noting that if proposals and samples are considered only at monthly independent committee and board meetings, the deliberation could go on for several months.  The Board and the House Committee may consider joint meetings to review proposals and select materials prior to the official Board meeting at which a vote on this issue will be taken.  This will be a significant expense for the HOA and consideration must be given to how to fund this outlay. Therefore, all potential options and relative costs need to be evaluated very carefully.
Verizon FIOS
Mr. Canellas reported that he and Ron Schattenberg met with Verizon recently to discuss the plan for routing the FIOS cable in the building.  According to the Verizon plan, FIOS cable routing would be unobtrusive and out of view in the hallways.  Cables would come in through the telephone closets on each floor and then through the sprinkler bulkheads down the halls.  Under the plan offered, Verizon would bring the cable to just outside the door of each unit and place a junction box there inside the bulkhead.  From there, Verizon will bring the cable into the nearest bedroom closet for any unit owner who grants access to his/her unit at the time of initial installation.  Within the unit, running the cable externally (outside the walls) from the bedroom closet to the cable jack would be at no cost to the resident as well. Any resident who prefers to run that part of the cable inside the wall in his/her unit, would have to arrange and pay for this independently. 
There was discussion of an alternative wiring scheme for the building, (i.e. bringing FIOS to the telephone closet and connecting to the Coaxial cable at that point). It was noted that this may degrade the speed of the signal, and that, in the event of a service up-grade, all residents served by that utility closet would have to be upgraded as compared to the potential for individual choice with the separate box in each unit.

The Board asked Management to set up a special meeting with Verizon in mid-July to allow residents to get their questions answered by Verizon representatives.

WSSC Update
Mr. Schattenberg reported that WSSC has revised its definition of “commercial unit” within a mixed use building and wants to apply the definition retroactively.  This new definition would affect a number of condominium buildings in Montgomery County, including the Sterling, that have both commercial and residential properties. If WSSC’s proposal, scheduled go into effect on January 1, 2011, is applied retroactively, the Sterling would have to install a new water meter to segregate commercial from residential units. The cost is estimated to be between $20,000 and $40,000 (the lower estimate reflects installation in compliance with the code in existence at the time the Sterling was built; the higher estimate is for installation that meets today’s standard and would involve insulating the line).  Unless the Sterling installs this new meter, water rates at that time would increase significantly because the entire building would be charged commercial rates.  Mr. Schattenberg has been in contact with Montgomery County Commissioners with regard to this change (specifically the retroactive nature of the change) and has provided this information to Sterling’s legal counsel.  No action was called for on this matter at this meeting.

Communications Committee
The Committee continues to add new items to the Sterling web site. A document called ‘HOA Governance’ that lists all Board members with their e-mail addresses and all committee members is now available on the web site. Minutes of Board meetings as well as financial information are also available.
Budget and Finance Committee
The Budget and Finance Committee reviewed the May financial statements. The month ended with a loss of $4,600, resulting in a year-to-date net revenue of $48,031.  As of the end of May, overdue HOA fees amount to approximately $82,000. Consolidated financial statements are available on the HOA web site.
The Committee also met with Stacey Picket, the attorney who assists the Sterling with the collections of overdue HOA fees. Ms. Picket reviewed the steps available to the HOA, from reminder letters all the way to foreclosure, to collect overdue HOA fees. Specific accounts and their status were also discussed. 

House Committee
The House Committee reviewed two proposals for an awning in the swimming pool area.  The costs ranged from $8,500-$11,000.  The committee’s recommendation to the Board was not to purchase the awning. Reasons considered in this recommendation were the significant other costs the HOA may be facing for elevator repairs and the installation of a WSSC mandated water meter, as well as the limited area available for the installation of an awning and the esthetics of such a structure near the pool. 
At the June 24th Board meeting, the Board approved the House Committee’s new member, Boris Pesin.

Nesrin Rechache resigned from the House Committee.  She served on the committee for three years including three months as Chair during 2009.  Nesrin worked very hard on all House Committee issues and was dedicated to making the Sterling a wonderful community for all residents.  The committee is seeking a replacement.  Unit Owners interested in joining the Committee are encouraged to complete the House Committee Information Form which can be obtained from the Management Office or downloaded from http://groups.yahoo.com/group/sterlingcondo.   Completed forms are due to the Management Office by July 9. 
 
Social Committee

Thanks to all who attended the June 13th barbeque! It was a bit hot but there was plenty of good food, cool beverages and great conversations…an enjoyable time was had by those who attended. To ensure the Social Committee provides quality community-oriented events we have asked for your feedback on the barbeque through the evaluation form delivered to each unit.  Additionally, look for more information to come on future activities and as always, we welcome your input and ideas.

Management Notes
Management would like again to make the Sterling residents aware of a Maytag Dishwasher Recall that directly affects a large number of unit owners and residents of the property. Management requests that all owners and residents address the Maytag Dishwasher Recall by contacting the Maytag firm and scheduling the necessary repairs.  If more information is provided by Maytag, it will be communicated to the owners and residents of the property. Please contact Maytag at 1-800-544-5513 anytime, or visit the firm's website at www.repair.maytag.com to schedule repairs.
Calendar

	Date
	Event

	Monday, July 5
	Management Office closed

	Wednesday, July 7, 2010 at 7:30 p.m.
	Social Committee Meeting, Club Room

	Monday, July 12 at 7:00 p.m.
	House Committee, Club Room

	Tuesday, July 20 at 7:00 p.m.
	Finance Committee Meeting, Club Room

	Thursday, July 22 at 7:00 p.m.
	HOA Board Meeting, Club Room

	Monday, August 2 at 7:00 p.m.
	Communications Committee


